## The Henry George School in the News

DETROIT friends have made valuable gifts to the extension, which will be made available to graduates. These consist of a collection of books from Henry C. L. Forler's library, and another from the library of Gordon Pickell, a prominent Detroit architect. There are also papers from these dedicated personages which will remain in the school archives.

SAN DIEGO's director, Dr. Robert V. Andelson, had been invited to give eight public addresses in November up to the 22nd, receiving an appreciative response from all. At California Western University he spoke to a joint meeting of a political science and economics class. Other hosts were an American Legion Post, the Uptown Lions Club, a Rotary Club, and Soroptimist Club, and several Kiwanis clubs.

In October Dr. Andelson debated Harry P. Larson of the San Diego Junior College political science faculty on "The Philosophy of Henry George." This was conducted under the auspices of Challenge, a student group, with about fifty in attendance.

SAN FRANCISCO is fortunate in being able to hear informative programs on KPFA (FM-94.1m) where the director of the Henry George School, Robert Tideman, is a regular commentator. He also speaks regularly on KGO and KGO-TV.

Dr. R. Mary Jaros, a member of the school's board of directors, addressed a dinner meeting of the men's club of Glide Memorial Church recently. Dr. Jaros was water chairman of the San Anselmo League of Women Voters and presented both sides of a controversial water bond proposal.

NEW YORK's Friday-Evening-at-Eight audience will see the new Georgist movie "Land . . . and Space to Grow," produced by the Robert Schalkenbach Foundation, on Friday, January 6, at 8 P.M., when the weekly features will begin again. Lancaster M. Greene, security analyst, will be the speaker on January 13, and will bring his annual popular prognosis on the stock market. (Look for this in the January HGN).

A recent Haitian program brought out the biggest crowd since the Suez—with some 200 persons crowding into the auditorium to see and hear "Haiti in Song and Dance." The last big overflow audience came in 1956 to hear a discussion on the Suez crisis.

Mr. René Audin was the master of ceremonies and planned the entire program. Among those who took part were: his daughter, Geralde Audin, a dancer (aged 5); Renée Mirault, a dancer; Edner Calvin, a drummer; and Maurice Perez, a singer. There was also a fascinating exhibit which included Haitian handicrafts, portraits of the Haitian president, and historic heroes of Haitian independence. Romeo Barrella, director of the Haiti Government Tourist Bureau, was a welcome guest.

Reprints are available from The Henry George News, 50 East 69th Street, New York 21, N.Y., of "Henry George, the Scholar" (graduation address given at the Henry George School in 1940) by Francis Neilson, a 20-page classic, at 10 cents each; and "Our Unsound Tax Laws and Measures for Reform" by Robert de Fremery of San Francisco, an article published by the Commercial and Financial Chronicle—12-page double-column pamphlet at 10 cents each or 3 for 25 cents.